Welcome to Summer 2016

No doubt about it - Summer is here! No need to check the calendar. We have been experiencing high 90's in temperature....even reaching 100 degrees and above in places. This is not Arizona so we also have the humidity to go with it....being so close to the ocean. At this point in my life, I complain when it's hot and I complain when it is cold! Myrtle Beach usually doesn't get these extremes, that's why we are here. Oh well!!

Nothing too exciting this month. More body repair appointments plus house and garden maintenance. I started work with my flower pots a bit late this year, but things are coming along nicely and will show you some pictures of them. Bob & I went to the local Blue Grass Concert up the street the second Saturday of the month. We always find that a relaxing way to spend Saturday evening. Our new outdoor pool is coming along, but not open yet. Some pictures to the right.

Minnie and Gracie are not our only pets! The two of them are relaxing inside the front door, which is the best they can do to connect to the outside in the heat of the day. Meet Mr Frog attached to the siding of our front porch and one of our many gecko friends climbing on the Hydrangea bush next to the front Porch. The geckos are so cute and we have many of them around. On cool days you have to check under the cushions on the porch, as you might end up sitting on one. Then there is the lake and it's inhabitants. This year we were lucky to catch sight of a mother duck and her four babies. I took a picture of our neighbor, Bill giving fishing lessons to visiting family members. They really kept him busy. Well, that's it for the month of June. Talk to you again in July.



